Town of Westminster Massachusetts 01473 Crocker Pond Recreation Area April 12, 2022

Members Present: Heather Billings, Mary Ann Falconer, Pat Streeter, Sharon Lewis (via phone)

Members Absent: Kathleen Brennan

Others Present: Chris Jaggie, Dennis Powers

Invoices: O'Leary Irrigation: \$250.00

National Grid: \$14.32

Minutes Approved: March 1, 2022 and March 29, 2022

Heather stated that Don Siefert talked about working on Gordon's trail. The trail is not used due to excess mud. Dennis will look at it to see what can be done to make it useable and report back to Heather.

Money for the materials on the Trail Maintenance Day will come from the Crocker Pond budget. Heather will check with Steve Wallace to see if the Town has monies available to offset a portion of the costs.

Dennis said they have begun raking and trimming the trails. He and Don will supervise the volunteers on the Trail Maintenance Day. The volunteers may also be used to update the kiosks on the trails and at the entrance by the soccer field.

The volunteers for Hagar Park and Crocker Pond will meet at 7:30, at Crocker Pond, on June 6th. They will return to the pond for a box lunch provided by Wachusett Mountain.

Dennis requested dirt for the pump track. One load was approved by the committee for June. Another load may be required after July $\mathbf{1}^{\text{st}}$.

Dennis will forward the internet bill, \$20 per month, for the pump track cameras.

The committee will ask Jim Walker if he can make a sign with the rules for the pump track.

Human Resources will post for the Attendant 1 and 2 positions.

Next meeting: April 26, 5:30 at Town Hall

Respectfully submitted

Mary Ann Falconer

7072 APR 27 AM IO: 06